
Town of Little Black 

March 12, 2023 
 

Present for the meeting was Dan Hoffman, Bryan Jochimsen, Chad Smith, JoAnn Smith, and 

Marian Nernberger, along with one resident. Chairman Hoffman called the meeting to order 

and opened with the pledge at 5:00 PM. He then asked JoAnn to read the February meeting 

minutes. Bryan made a motion to accept the minutes as written Chad seconded motion carried.   

Road report: Dan is having problems getting the reports that are needed for the storm damage 

done. Every time he gets everything reported something else is needed or it wasn't saved that 

he had reported. 

Bills: Chad made a motion to pay all bills as presented. Bryan seconded. Motion carried. 

Centennial Community Center: Marian reported the plumbing repairs have been completed 

and now waiting to have the electrical work done. The town of Deer Creek sent a letter saying 

they will not be paying for the snow plowing on New Year's Eve. The issue with the snow 

plowing bill to the hall will be dropped. 

Chuck Zenner’s report: Not present. 

Zoning Report: Only Building permit. 

Treasurers report: Marian reported a starting balance of $189,003.81. Income being $1351.80. 

Expenses are $7903.96. Leaving a balance of $182,451.65. Bryan made a motion to accept the 

treasures report Chad seconded motion carried. 

Next month's meeting: April 2, 2023, 5:00 PM 

Chad made a motion to adjourn at 6:20 PM Bryan seconded. Motion carried. 

 

JoAnn Smith, secretary 


